
Enbridge Gas Ontario 

Notice of Upcoming Project 

Cedar Springs (Burlington) Community Expansion Project 

This notice is to inform you of an upcoming Enbridge Gas Ontario (Enbridge Gas) project in the community of 
Cedar Springs in the City of Burlington, Ontario. The purpose of the project is to supply the community of 
Cedar Springs with natural gas service. The project will be primarily located in Burlington and will involve the 
construction of up to approximately 6 kilometers (km) of natural gas pipeline in the road allowance of 
Britannia Road, Cedar Springs Road, and Cedar Springs Court, as well as a portion of 2 Side Road and 
Medad Springs Court.  

Enbridge Gas has hired a third-party environmental consultant, Stantec Consulting Ltd. (Stantec), to initiate 
the Environmental Study for the project. The study will be conducted in accordance with the Ontario Energy 
Board’s (OEB) “Environmental Guidelines for the Location, Construction, and Operation of Hydrocarbon 
Projects and Facilities in Ontario, 8th Edition (2023)” and will include a consultation program, impact 
assessment and a cumulative effects assessment.  

The Environmental Report based on 
the study is scheduled to be completed 
in Fall 2025, after which Enbridge Gas 
plans to file a Leave to Construct 
Exemption Application for the project 
with the OEB. The OEB’s review and 
approval is required before the 
proposed project can proceed. If 
approved, construction could begin in 
2027. 

Enbridge Gas is committed to 
undertaking consultation and 
engagement with stakeholders and 
Indigenous communities as an integral 
component of the planning process. 
Additional details regarding the project 
and how to become involved during the 
consultation and engagement process 
will be provided in future 
correspondence. Should you have any 
questions or comments during the 
development stages of this project, or 
input regarding potential alternative 
routes or natural environment features 
within the area please contact the 
undersigned. Input will be evaluated 
and may be considered within the route 
evaluation for the project. 

 
Shelby Gibson 
Environmental Planner 
Stantec Consulting Ltd.  
  
Telephone: (613) 804-6263 
Email: CedarSpringsEA@stantec.com  

 

Note: The potential project location has been developed for purposes of an assessment 
of potential environmental and socioeconomic impacts and does not represent the final 
project scope/design that will provide access to natural gas to end-use customers. 
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